Board Meeting Notes 10-26-09
· The Board adjourned into executive session to discuss the future administrative realignment.
· After adjourning from executive session, the Board indicated the timeline and the particulars of the contract with Fox River Consultants represented by Al Rosenthal.  The cost is $800 for the consultants plus expenses not to exceed $1,500.  Listening sessions for staff and community will be held on November 30, 2009.  Anyone interested in being part of this process should contact Dr. Bruce McMurry at 583-3146.
· The Board heard a legislative update including a bill to extend lost revenue limit authority for three years and Lt. Governor Barbara Lawton withdrawing from the Governor’s race.  There was also a handout outlining new laws firearm possession, five year old kindergarten attendance, school closings and mercury products.
· After discussion, the Oakfield School Board set the levy at $1,822,916. The mill rate comes in at 8.57 or $857 on a $100,000 home.  The Board could have levied up to $700,000 above the revenue limits but chose to keep it at $550,000 and lowering the levy by $150,000.
· All school district residents in the Townships of Lomira, LeRoy and Fond du Lac were sent a letter indicating their polls were going to be closed to such low numbers able to vote.  All legal notices have been posted as required by law.
· School Board Clerk Mr. Paul Dercks appointed Ms. Mary Guth and Ms. Nancy Schmitz to serve on the Board of Canvassers with him to certify the vote count on November 4, 2009.
· Mr. Dix and Dr. McMurry gave an update on the swine flu plan for the Oakfield School District.  Currently, the absence rate for both schools is well under 10%.
· Mr. Panzer showed a tape discussing the need to engage student learners so they can become 21st Century Learners.  
· The Board held the second large group information meeting for the referendum.  Between 65-70 people attended.  After explanation, questions were taken.  It was a short meeting lasting approximately 20 minutes.
· Our next meeting is November 9, 2009 at the Oakfield Elementary School Library at 5:30.  Items for the next agenda include:  Report on Food Service Program; Report on Referendum Results; Student Representation on the School Board; Ag Course approved for a science credit.
· Any questions, call Joe Heinzelman at 583-3313 (home); 583-3146 (school) or 960-8896 (cell phone).
